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Dear SMTC Families:  
  
The 2021 severe weather/hurricane season started June 1st and ends November 30th.  Given the 
past years' hurricanes and evacuations, it is critical we remain vigilant and be prepared this 
hurricane season.  I urge you to create a family action plan now so you are ready to implement it 
when an evacuation is ordered. 
 
The National Hurricane Center is forecasting that the 2021 Atlantic hurricane season will be 
more active than average, and expects that as many as 10 named storms could form.  
 
Having a plan and knowing what you and your family are going to do in the event of a major 
storm will greatly enhance your safety and security.  I urge you to sit down with your family and 
develop a family action plan detailing the specific steps you will take in the event of severe 
weather, to include a potential evacuation.  Essential personnel will likely be ordered to report to 
SMTC to assist during an evacuation. Family members should have an action plan that takes this 
into account.  If a major hurricane threatens, local emergency management officials may order 
you to leave your home and seek shelter.  These evacuations can cause a serious emotional and 
financial drain to our families.  All military and civilians in receipt of a Government Travel 
Charge Card (GTCC) have been advised that their GTCC is to only be used by them and for 
them.  At a minimum, you should have a credit card and cash reserve set aside to use in the event 
of one or more evacuations.   
 
Special Missions Training Center is committed to supporting you and your family in the event of 
an evacuation. In the event of an evacuation, the following information applies: 
 

• Reimbursement of expenses is available to active duty military members and civilian 
employees, and their dependents only if the evacuation is authorized for your county by 
the Fifth District Commander in Portsmouth, VA (Seventh District Commander for 
SMTD-Dive, Eleventh District Commander for SMTD-West).  The most significant 
impact on the District Commander's decision is whether state or local officials have 
determined an evacuation is appropriate; however, the Sector Commander may request an 
evacuation order from the District based on local experience, even if state and local 
officials have not ordered an evacuation. 
 

• If the District authorizes an evacuation for your locale, the following expenses will be 
covered within certain specific limits:  travel to and from the designated safe haven site; 
lodging while at the safe haven site; meals and incidental expenses while at the safe 
haven site.  The maximum dollar amount for reimbursement of each of the above items 
will be based on the location of the Coast Guard-designated safe haven.  Evacuating to 
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